

Dear Chaffey Student,

By now you've heard the news that financial aid packages for the 2024-2025 academic year are in progress as Chaffey College has received FAFSA applications. We wanted to remind you that the deadline to pay your tuition/fees not covered by financial aid is **Monday July 8**.

If you have not viewed your financial aid award in the self-service section of the MyChaffey portal, we urge you to do so as soon as possible.

Important: Students who have not made payment arrangements for their fall term classes by **July 8** will be dropped from their classes. Learn more about the <u>drop policy</u>.

If you have not yet filled out your FAFSA application, please <u>complete this</u> ASAP! Completing your FAFSA helps to ensure you are receiving the maximum financial assistance possible.

Dream Act applications are currently still in progress due to the delay, however, these account balances will not be due until 2024-2025 Dream Act awards have been granted by the Financial Aid Office.

Need FAFSA/Dream Act assistance?

Students can attend weekly workshops with Financial Aid Office staff in person or via Zoom. Wednesdays from 2pm to 4:00pm (BE Building 100) (English and Spanish) Thursday from 9:00am to 11:00am (Zoom)

QLess: Available during normal business hours. Enter the virtual line.

How to pay student fees?

You have several options, including:

- ♦ Your Financial Aid Award
- ♦ Online through the MyChaffey portal
- ♦ NBS tuition payment plan
- ♦ Mail
- Bank wire

Learn more about these options online.

Thank you for your patience during this time.

Sincerely,

Patricia Bopko Director of Financial Aid